

**ST. ANNE HOME & SCHOOL ASSOCIATION  
BOARD MEETING MINUTES  
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 5, 2018**

**Attendees:**

Calli McClain  
Becky Gascoigne  
Pat King  
Miss. Seyller

**Welcome:**

Calli McClain called the meeting to order at 5:34 p.m.  
Opening Prayer – Calli McClain  
Gala has meeting tonight at 6:15 p.m.

**Discussion Topics:**

Calli went over fundraisers:

Gala -

1. We would like teachers and room parents to work together for the class baskets.
2. We discussed combining some of the smaller classes for their auction item.
3. Also track the businesses we have contacted for corporate sponsorship, so we don't solicit them for auction item.
4. These items and more will be discussed at the meeting tonight following the Home and School meeting.

SCRIP – SCRIP is doing well.

1. We want to make sure and put out the word about the holiday form. It will be sent home with each family.
2. A video was posted and after the 1<sup>st</sup> of the year a more detailed video will be posted.
3. The SCRIP board has been updated to list the staff/teacher wish list.

St. Anne Cottage –

1. The Cottage will be taking donations at school (Jenny is usually at school from 8 – 3) to make it easier for people. However, large items will still have to be dropped off at the Cottage.
2. They also are going to sell some food at the Cottage. They will cook at school and take to Cottage.
3. There was discussion of maybe auctioning off the trailers at some point to make room for more items.

Christmas Program. We want to make sure and put in Newsletter that we would like for each family to bring a dozen cookies. Also have the teachers put it on Class Dojo.

Catholic Schools Week – Miss. Seyller will go over it in greater detail at the HSA January, 2019 meeting.

Volunteer Opportunities. Will discuss at a later date.

Board Positions -

1. Calli is considering not continuing as president of HSA next year.
2. It might be helpful if we restructure the HSA and maybe try a different system.
3. One option would be to have a representative from each grade to be a communicator between the grade/parents and the HSA board to help even out the work load and also to help with better communication with the Jr. High.
4. We still have an opening for VP.
5. If we did change the structure of the HSA – how would we change the by-laws.

Yearbook – We discussed making a St. Anne Yearbook – maybe go thru Lifetouch – basically you would set up an account and then each teacher would upload pictures from their classes which would get downloaded into the yearbook.

Slime club - We discussed having a slime club. For a small fee run it from 3:00 to 3:45 for about 3 weeks. We could try and get some of the Jr. High kids to help as well as volunteers.

Next meeting Wednesday, January 9, 2019 at 5:30 p.m.

**Meeting Adjourned 6:10 p.m.**